Adirondack Association Quartet Shines at
USA Track & Field Championships:

Petersen, Rush Choppa and Lawrence

Bring Home some “Heavy Metal”

Four USATF Adirondack Association athletes ran and jumped to glory in the recently completed USA Track & Field Masters Championships in Berea, Ohio. In the Women’s 85-89 age category, Pat Petersen of Albany established pending national age group records in both the 100 (22.38 seconds) and 200 meters (51.74) with gold medal winning performances. Pat completed a triumvirate with a victory in the 400 meters, as well (2:16.22)

Don Lawrence of Saratoga, currently serving as President of the Adirondack Association, brought home two silvers with second place efforts in the 5,000 (29:53.95) and 10,000 (1:02:51.30) race walks. Don competed in the 50–55 age group
Fresh off his recent national championship record breaking performance in the 800 meters at the Senior Games in Houston, Chris Rush of Schenectady (75-79), also acquitted himself notably with third in the 400  (76.48), a second in the 800 (2:51.24), and a fourth in the 1,500 (6:05.24)  Chris is the Immediate Past President of the Adirondack Association and currently serves as the Interim Vice President for Youth.

Rich Choppa of Latham, consistently ranked in the upper echelons of his age group (50-54) in the long jump, maintained that status with a leap of 17 feet, 1.5 inches, good for the bronze medal.
